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PO Box 60 
Woodsville, NH 03785 

 
 

July Monthly Meeting Summary 
7/03/2024 
At the club house 
 
Meeting called to order by Gary Griswold 
 
Secretary Ann Dodge ready report summary of the June Meeting. Report was accepted as read. 
 
Treasurer Paul Doolittle read the Treasurers report for the Month of June, explained the added costs of the new well 
pump. Report was accepted as read. 
 
Tickets still available for the Glock Pistol raffle, will be holding the raffle toward the end of the meeting. 
 
 
RAFFLE DRAWING:  
Volunteer was selected to draw the winning tickets for the Glock Raffle.  

1st Ticket Drawn – Devon Jones from Lisbon – selected the Trump Commemorative  
2nd Ticket Drawn – Sam Boutin – will receive the plain Glock. 

 
NEW MEMBERS: 
New members introduced and voted in: Will Parrington of Twin Mountain, NH; Mark Shallberg from Groton, Vermont 
William Langdoc and Virginia Langdoc from Littleton, NH. Reviewed, motions made to accept, and all in favor. Orientation 
To happen after the meeting. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
RENTALS Norcross has decided not to rent this year.  
  Elliott has sent in their proof of insurance – but only for $500,00 
  This was discussed all the pros and cons. Since we had required a Million dollar event rider from  

Norcross the decision was made to contact the Elliotts and request a Million dollar event rider from  
them. Motion was made to have them come up with the Million Dollar policy, if they don’t then we 
do not rent to them. THIS TO BE THE LAST YEAR FOR RENTALS. 
Motion was made, seconded and vote all in favor. 

 
EGG SHOOT The egg shoot this year was not as no where near as good as last year. We had added expenses, shirts 
  and the eggs, that we have not had in the past. As well as including the shooters meal in their entrance 
  fee. We had a lot of volunteers to help. 
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NEW BUSINESS: 
 
DONATIONS LL Cote donated a Bow approximate cost $750. We have a new battery operated bird launcher and I am  
  going to give a case of birds away with it. We have the hand made Fly rod donated by Bill Creamer. 
  We usually have the Fly Rod as part of the Fall Raffle. 
 
  WKYR advertisements on the Radio, they did a number of ads for us and they donated all that air time. 
  We did send a thank you note out to them.  
 
  Special thanks to Mark & Bev Lancaster for the Beautiful wooden flag they made and gave to us. 
 
  Discussion on donation of the two Skeet Machines that were donated to us we are offering them to 

Dartmouth College. Mark Lancaster will communicate with them to see if they would like them. 
 

INSTRUCTORS We are looking for some instructors for gun safety. We have people interested in taking courses. 
  We will try to put that together. The issue has been finding certified instructors. 
 
CLAY PIGEONS Discussion on other places and prices of clay pigeons. Prices were received from another supplier and  
  Compared to what we have been paying to the Burke Club. We will see how we do on the Super Raffle   
  then revisit this. 
 
MAINTENANCE Ed Fisher, Paul Doolittle, Bill Nunn, John Cookson and Don Dodge have been taking care of a lot of the 

maintenance here. 
 
ORIENTATION Orientation will be held after the meeting adjourns for those new members here tonight. 
 
YOUTH TRAP Jim Marshall has been working on starting a Youth Trap League. That will not start until school starts 
  for the 2024-2025 year. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at about 7:45 pm. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


